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Photo: Sandy Creek Home Bureau Members met at Mrs. M. J. Upton house October 1, 1919

Home Bureaus were established across New York State in the early twentieth century in order to provide new information on household economics and management. Mrs. Mildred Pratt of Lacona served as chairman of the Oswego County Home Bureau Department. The first full year’s program seems to have been put into effect in 1919 and there were 670 Home Bureau members in the county by the end of that year, according to a survey of agricultural groups in the county published in the “Oswego County Farm Bureau News.” The early Home Bureau members studied civics and home nursing, took nature walks, purchased expensive food preparation equipment on a cooperative basis, and learned to use it under the direction of local homemakers who were recognized as experts in their specialties.

While these ladies are not named on the photograph some early members were Mrs. Pratt, Mrs. Ada Norton, Anna J. Stevens, Julia Wart, Harriette Kent, Mrs. Merrick Widrig, Harriett Plaisted, and Una W. Kent.

Noyes and Stevens Cemetery books will be ready for press within the next few months. We are still looking for information and photos on the families buried there. These two books will be available at the 150th Oswego County Fair this year. Veterans of Sandy Creek who served from September 3, 1945 to December 31, 1959 is being written and will be available November 11, 2007.  There is still time to send in your information and photos. 
Spring is here!  Office hours are Fridays from 9am to 4pm. For an appointment I can be reached by phone at 387-5456 x 7 (home phone 695-2820) or by e-mail at historian@sandycreekny.us. 

Our web site address is http://sandycreekny.tripod.com
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